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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of House Education Committee Amendment 
 
The House Education Committee amendment to House Memorial 69 adds the LFC and all school 
districts and state-chartered charter schools to the list of recipients of the requested study. 
 

Synopsis of Original Bill 
 
House Memorial 69 requests the Public Education Department to study the alignment of school 
district curricula and professional development in mathematics, language arts and science to state 
academic content standards in those subject areas; and that the study include a review and 
recommendations of:  
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 the extent to which district curricula are aligned with New Mexico academic content 
standards and the standards developed by the common core state standards initiative; 

 whether local curricula are aligned to state academic content standards between grades in 
such a way as to ensure that students are adequately prepared at each grade level to meet 
the state's academic expectations; and  

 the extent to which both teacher preparation programs and professional development 
courses in New Mexico provide sufficient knowledge of New Mexico's academic content 
standards and teach effective instructional strategies  

 
Further, the study is to be designed with the PED, the Office of Educational Accountability, the 
Department of Finance and Administration and the Legislative Education Study Committee 
(LESC); the PED is to report results to the LESC by December 2010. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
The PED reports the fiscal implications are unknown as of February 14, 2010 and would depend 
on the design of the study. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
The PED states that an instructional framework that includes rigorous standards and benchmarks, 
an aligned curriculum and embedded pre-service and in-service professional development 
programs is the goal of the PED in order to provide highly effective instruction for all students. 
 
CONFLICT, DUPLICATION, COMPANIONSHIP, RELATIONSHIP 
 
House Memorial 69 is related to House Bill 142 “STUDENT SUPPLEMENTAL SERVICES 
AND TUTORING” which proposes a standards-based curriculum aligned with the school 
district’s approved curriculum and require all tutors to be appropriately trained to teach the 
curriculum. 
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